
   
 

SATEFL AGM 11 December 2010 

GLOBAL SCHOOL OF ENGLISH, Edinburgh 

Minutes 
 
The meeting started at 11.05 
 
Present:  Committee: Eddy Moran, Danny Levis, Caroline Dudgeon, Kathleen 

Henderson, Lucy Bradley 

Apologies: Sybille Brinz, Ann McClure, Anne Carmichael 

Also:  Nina Vivanco, Jane McKinlay, Jean McCutcheon, Mariette Lobo, Hazel 

Anderson, Marilyn Mincham, Alexandra Haworth, Katherine Arnott, Iain Walker, Hannah 

Bienge, Adam Donnelly, Carol Irvine, Jose Acero, Violetta Palalu, Sue Hain, Jacqueline 

Cameron, Luke Meddings, Helen Bratja, Emma Guian Ahdung, Janet de Vigne, Thom 

Jones, Alice Turner, Brendan Wallace, Barbara Bianchi, Katie McClements, Annabel 

Murray, Gurthia Stephens, Valerie Reynolds, Sam Maguire, Gail Doncher, Jo Stanbridge, 

Anna Rolinska, Jane Richardson, Anne McDonald, Douglas Currie, Diane Mellings, 

Jennifer Purves, Moira Calderwood, Nick Pilcher, Emily Bryson, Duncan Fitzhowl, Melanie 

Grey, Darah Esdaib, Andy Webster, Susan Gowans, Samantha Weekes, Morag Bruce, 

Karin Garchaid, Emily Cooper, Sultan Altalhab 

1. Previous Year’s Minutes 
 Minutes proposed and seconded  

2. Matters Arising  -  None 

3. Chair’s Report 
 Eddy Moran gave a summary of the previous year’s SATEFL activities, namely the 

very successful event in Stirling in October to celebrate 30th anniversary of SATEFL  and 

the event in Perth College in April. Eddy explained that it is hoped that the October events 

in future will be a larger one with workshops.  

4. Treasurer Update 
 The finances are in a healthy position and Danny explained that grants for action 

research and to attend conferences are available. There was discussion on whether this 

would apply to DELTA research this and the committee will consider this.  

5. Newsletter Update 



 This has not been progressed.  

6. Elections 
Kathleen Henderson becomes Chair. 

Eddy Moran becomes vice chair.  

Sybille remains Secretary and Membership Secretary  

Danny Levis continues as Honorary Treasurer 

Anne Carmichael, Caroline Dudgeon and Lucy Bradley remain on the Committee for the 

forthcoming year. 

Newly voted on to the committee were also: 

Barbara Bianchi  proposed by Sybille Brinz, seconded by Kathleen Henderson 

Alexandra Haworth proposed by Sybille Brinz, seconded by Danny Levis 

Hazel Anderson proposed by Sybille Brinz, seconded by Jane McKinlay 

Janet de Vigne proposed by Sybille Brinz, seconded by ??????? 

Patricia Finlay proposed by Sybille Brinz, seconded by Danny Levis 

Samantha Weekes proposed by Danny Levis, seconded by Kathleen Henderson 

Miriam Quirrins proposed by Eddy Moran, seconded by Danny Levis 

Alice Turner proposed by Eddy Moran , seconded by Emma????????? 

Duncan Fitzhowl volunteered to do the newsletter 

7. Forthcoming Events 
 March sometime – speaker from Storytelling Centre 

Other events were discussed, namely the St Andrews EAP workshop on 19 

February, possibility of event in Aberdeen in May 

8. AOB 
 SATEFL thanked the Global School of English for hosting the event and Morag for 

all her hard work 

The meeting finished at 11.40 


